TRACT 39097 - Red River Parish, Louisiana
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law,
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on
June 13, 2007, situated in Red River Parish, Louisiana, and more
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point on the North
boundary of State Lease No. 17914 having Coordinates of X = 1,672,126.08
and Y = 562,654.00; thence Northerly approximately 5,010 feet to the
Westernmost Southeast corner of State Lease No. 17948; thence along the
boundary of said State Lease No. 17948 the following courses: Easterly
approximately 5,280 feet and Southerly approximately 4,994 feet to a point
on the North boundary of said State Lease No. 17914 having a Coordinate of
Y = 562,654.00; thence West approximately 5,294 feet to the point of
beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT all that portion of the Bayou Pierre Wildlife
Management Area and other lands owned or claimed by the Louisiana Wildlife
and Fisheries Commission, and the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and
Fisheries
situated
within
the
above
described
tract,
containing
approximately 12 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources.
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable.
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.
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Applicant: RIPPY OIL COMPANY
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 12 Tract Number: 39097

TRACT 39098 - Caldwell and Richland Parishes, Louisiana
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law,
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on
June 13, 2007, situated in Caldwell and Richland Parishes, Louisiana, and
more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having
Coordinates of X = 2,167,173.37 feet and Y = 550,305.94 feet; thence East
6,600 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,173,773.37 feet and Y =
550,305.94 feet; thence South 5,280 feet to a point having Coordinates of
X = 2,173,773.37 feet and Y = 545,025.94 feet; thence West 6,600 feet to a
point having Coordinates of X = 2,167,173.37 feet and Y = 545,025.94 feet;
thence North 5,280 feet to the point of beginning, LESS and EXCEPT: any
lands situated within the Boeuf Wildlife Management Area, containing
approximately 91.00 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources.
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable.
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.

Applicant: AUDUBON OIL AND GAS CORPORATION
Bidder
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 91 Tract Number: 39098

TRACT 39099 - St. Bernard Parish, Louisiana
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law,
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on
June 13, 2007, situated in St. Bernard Parish, Louisiana, and more
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates
of X = 2,539,700.00 and Y = 517,830.00; Thence South 10,430.00 feet to a
point having Coordinates of X = 2,539,700.00 and Y = 507,400.00; thence
West 10,430.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,529,270.00 and
Y = 507,400.00; thence North 10,430.00 feet to a point having Coordinates
of X = 2,529,270.00 and Y = 517,830.00; thence East 10,430.00 feet to the
Point of Beginning, containing 2,497.36 acres, all as more particularly
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where
applicable.
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of $230
per acre and a minimum royalty of 23%.
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its
Offices
and
Commissions,
for
the
sole
purpose
of
implementing,
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein
above reserved.
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NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed
Areas. The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas.

Applicant: EDGE OIL AND GAS
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2497.36 Tract Number: 39099

TRACT 39100 - St. Bernard Parish, Louisiana
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law,
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on
June 13, 2007, situated in St. Bernard Parish, Louisiana, and more
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates
of X = 2,539,700.00 and Y = 517,830.00; Thence East 10,430.00 feet to a
point having Coordinates of X = 2,550,130.00 and Y = 517,830.00; thence
South 10,430.00 to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,550,130.00 and Y =
507,400.00; thence West 10,430.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X
= 2,539,700.00 and Y = 507,400.00; thence North 10,430.00 feet to the
Point of Beginning, containing 2,497.36 acres, all as more particularly
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where
applicable.
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of $230
per acre and a minimum royalty of 23%.
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its
Offices
and
Commissions,
for
the
sole
purpose
of
implementing,
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein
above reserved.
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NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed
Areas. The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas.

Applicant: EDGE OIL AND GAS
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2497.36 Tract Number: 39100

TRACT 39101 - Jefferson Parish, Louisiana
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law,
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on
June 13, 2007, situated in Jefferson Parish, Louisiana, and more
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates
of X = 2,357,273.79 and Y = 463,662.20 thence East 9,049.11 feet to a
point having Coordinates of X = 2,366,322.90 and Y = 463,662.20; thence
South 7,568.32 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,366,322.90 and
Y = 456,093.88; thence West 9,043.11 to a point having Coordinates of X =
2,357,279.79 and Y = 456,093.88 ; thence North 7,568.32 feet to the point
of beginning, (this nomination includes only waterbottoms claimed and
owned by the state and specifically excludes any land which the state may
claim or own and to which the mineral rights are vested in the
state)containing approximately 540 acres, all as more particularly
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where
applicable.
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its
Offices
and
Commissions,
for
the
sole
purpose
of
implementing,
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein
above reserved.
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Applicant: KRISTEN N. TOUCHET

Bidder

Cash
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Acre
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 540 Tract Number: 39101

TRACT 39102 - Lafourche and St. James Parishes, Louisiana
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law,
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on
June 13, 2007, situated in Lafourche and St. James Parishes, Louisiana,
and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having
Coordinates of X = 2,162,766.25 and Y = 464,449.00; thence East 16,329.97
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,179,096.22 and Y = 464,449.00;
thence South 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =
2,179,096.22 and Y = 445,969.00; thence West 16,329.97 feet to a point
having Coordinates of X = 2,162,766.25 and Y = 445,969.00; thence North
18,480.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 67
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings,
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable.
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its
Offices
and
Commissions,
for
the
sole
purpose
of
implementing,
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein
above reserved.
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Applicant: CHARLESTON ENERGY, INC.

Bidder
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Gas

Other
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 67 Tract Number: 39102

TRACT 39103 - Lafourche and St. James Parishes, Louisiana
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law,
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on
June 13, 2007, situated in Lafourche and St. James Parishes, Louisiana,
and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having
Coordinates of X = 2,179,096.22 and Y = 464,449.00; thence East 16,435.78
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,195,532.00 and Y = 464,449.00;
thence South 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =
2,195,532.00 and Y = 445,969.00; thence West 16,435.78 feet to a point
having Coordinates of X = 2,179,096.22 and Y = 445,969.00; thence North
18,480.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 70
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings,
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable.
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its
Offices
and
Commissions,
for
the
sole
purpose
of
implementing,
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein
above reserved.
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Applicant: CHARLESTON ENERGY, INC.

Bidder
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Other
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 70 Tract Number: 39103

TRACT 39104 - Lafourche St. James and St. John The Baptist Parishes,
Louisiana
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law,
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on
June 13, 2007, situated in Lafourche St. James and St. John The Baptist
Parishes, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: Beginning
at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,195,532.00 and Y = 464,449.00;
thence East 16,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =
2,212,012.00 and Y = 464,449.00; thence South 18,480.00 feet to a point
having Coordinates of X = 2,212,012.00 and Y = 445,969.00; thence West
16,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,195,532.00 and Y =
445,969.00; thence North 18,480.00 feet to the point of point of
beginning, (this nomination includes only waterbottoms claimed and owned
by the state and specifically excludes any land which the state may claim
or own and to which the mineral rights are vested in the state)containing
approximately 55 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources.
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable.
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its
Offices
and
Commissions,
for
the
sole
purpose
of
implementing,
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein
above reserved.
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Applicant: CHARLESTON ENERGY, INC.

Bidder
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Gas

Other
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 55 Tract Number: 39104

TRACT 39105 - Cameron Parish, Louisiana
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law,
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on
June 13, 2007, situated in Cameron Parish, Louisiana, and more
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates
of X = 1,525,301.04 and Y = 472,697.38; thence East 9,196.54 feet to a
point having Coordinates of X = 1,534,497.59 and Y = 472,697.38; thence
South 13,490.38 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,534,497.59 and
Y = 459,207.00; thence West 9,196.54 feet to a point having Coordinates of
X = 1,525,301.04 and Y = 459,207.00; thence North 13,490.38 feet to the
point of beginning, containing approximately 1,818 acres, all as more
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or
South Zone), where applicable.
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its
Offices
and
Commissions,
for
the
sole
purpose
of
implementing,
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein
above reserved.
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Applicant: CYPRESS ENERGY CORPORATION

Bidder

Cash
Payment

Price/
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1818 Tract Number: 39105

TRACT 39106 - Cameron Parish, Louisiana
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law,
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on
June 13, 2007, situated in Cameron Parish, Louisiana, and more
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates
of X = 1,534,497.59 and Y = 472,697.38; thence East 7,085.98 feet to a
point having Coordinates of X = 1,541,583.56 and Y = 472,697.38; thence
South 00 degrees 00 minutes 04 seconds West 8,816.92 feet to a point
having Coordinates of X = 1,541,583.39 and Y = 463,880.46; thence South 89
degrees 58 minutes 38 seconds East 2,109.12 feet to a point having
Coordinates of X = 1,543,692.51 and Y = 463,879.63; thence South 00
degrees 01 minutes 40 seconds West 4,672.63 feet to a point having
Coordinates of X = 1,543,690.24 and Y = 459,207.00; thence West 9,192.65
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,534,497.59 and Y = 459,207.00;
thence North 13,490.38 feet to the point of beginning, containing
approximately 1,825 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources.
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable.
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its
Offices
and
Commissions,
for
the
sole
purpose
of
implementing,
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein
above reserved.
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Applicant: CYPRESS ENERGY CORPORATION

Bidder

Cash
Payment

Price/
Acre

Rental

Oil

Gas

Other
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1825 Tract Number: 39106

